SOUTH WOODFORD WATER DISTRICT 117-D CROSSFIELD DRIVE VERSAILLES, KY 40383

PHONE: 859-783-1308

April 5, 2025

Executive Director Linda Bridwell Public Service Commission 211 Sower Building P. O. Box 615 Frankfort KY 40602-0615

RE: Case # 2022-00035

Dear Executive Director Bridwell:

The South Woodford Water District will attempt to supply information for the following three requests:

- 1. Confirm if a contract with HMB has been entered into for the purpose of preparing an RFP. Please see e-mail from Jeff Reynolds, PE from HMB Engineering dated March 24th and 25th of 2025 explaining South Woodford Water District and HMB are working under the "Continuing Service Agreement" between them. (Exhibit A) The e-mail also states that the RFIQ will be appearing in the Woodford Sun on April 17, 2025. A copy of the contract is attached titled "4347 SWWD on Call Agr. Signed".
- 2. State the status of the meter replacement project. Please see e-mail dated April 4, 2025 from Jeff Reynolds with HMB stating that the meter project is 95.27% complete. (Exhibit B)
- 3. Describe the new pump station project referenced in South Woodford District's response to Commission Staff's Fifth Request for Information, item 2, and provide a status and expected completion date of the project. A pre-manufactured pump station with two 675 gallon-a-minute pumps (8-inch in and 8-inch out) was set by pipe company on October 10, 2024 about 30 foot from old pump station at 1560 Troy Pike.

This new pump station is replacing the old pump station that was set in 1992 but was tipped over in the flood of 1997 and flooded with water. It took three weeks to put old pump station back into service and it has been working with continuous patches since then. Old pump station was an in-ground. The new pump station is an above ground with a cost of \$680,000. The new pump station has been held up by an electrical part, it was hard to get a 30 foot pole and crossover switch. These items have delayed the work for about a 4-month period. We are currently waiting on Kentucky Utilities to hook up the station. The new pump station was projected to start on April 8, 2025. See e-mail from Jeff Reynolds dated March 21, 2025. (Exhibit C) However, with the flood waters effecting all the Franklin County and Woodford County water districts, we anticipate this project to be finished around the 18th of April, 2025.

Sincerely,

Dale Gatewood Manager

Dala Salawood